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Dear Parents and Carers,

This week we celebrated World Mental Health Day and wore yellow to raise awareness of the importance of looking after our mental health
and learned strategies of how we could support each other during difficult times. Mrs Day and Ms Brewer talked to the children in assembly
about the importance of talking about their feelings and emotions in order to make sense of them and shared again how our well - being
team offer ‘chance to chat’ sessions for any child wanting to speak to an adult if they fill in one of the slips kept in classrooms. This has
been a huge success so far with our well- being coaches spending part of their break and lunchtimes having conversations with children
talking through any worries they may have.

We have also been looking ahead to next half term and teachers have been very busy planning exciting learning journeys focused on the
children’s core texts and autumn 2 topics. As you are aware, we are no longer asking parents to send children into school in costumes for
Big Bang Days due to the additional cost this may incur to households and are instead focusing more on providing memorable and
immersive learning experiences. This morning we also enjoyed our first class sharing assembly of this academic year. Larch Class were
very proud to present the learning outcomes they have achieved over the first half term across a range of curriculum subjects and spoke
with clarity, enthusiasm and confidence about their learning. We are all very proud of them.

Finally, | would like to draw your attention to the Trust letter in this week’s newsletter regarding an additional INSET day this academic year
on Friday 26th May 2023. On this day, the school will be closed to children to enable staff to receive additional training. We apologise in
advance for any inconvenience this may cause.

Thank you for your ongoing support. Wishing you all a relaxing weekend.
Best wishes,

Mrs Oldfield
Headteacher
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Willow Bank had two very special visitors this week- Diane and Wendy were two of the first pupils to come to our school in the 1970s when it
was a brand-new school called Southlake Primary School. They joined us for our assembly and spoke to the children in Key Stage 1who were
very keen to ask them questions about what our school was like 50 years ago! | am pleased to share with you that both ladies said they had
loved every minute of their time here and had very fond memories of their friends and teachers! Diane also made a very generous donation to

our PTFA fund, which we were very grateful for.

Message from the Woodland Academy Trust
Additional Inset Day for staff training- Friday 26th May 2023

To allow for further valuable staff training to take place this academic year, an additional INSET day will be held on Friday 26th May 2023. This
means that the school will be open for staff to attend on this date, but will not be open for children.

This is a decision we have made with careful consideration and have balanced the needs of staff and their development with those of the
children. As the five INSET days have already taken place in September, this additional day will give school leaders and teachers an opportunity
to reflect on school priorities, review the curriculum the children are receiving and in turn will strengthen our schools across the Woodland
Academy Trust and ultimately enhance the learning experience for all our children.

Please also see for your information our INSET staff training day dates for the academic year 2023-2024:
Monday 4th September 2023
Tuesday 5th September 2023
Wednesday 6th September 2023
Friday 9th February 2024
Friday 24th May 2024

Thank you for your continued support for the Woodland Academy Trust staff and schools.
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Writing at Willow Bank

Since returning to school in September, the children have been working on their cursive handwriting. They have been focusing on the pride
we show in our presentation as well as the content of their writing.

Early Years have been looking at different
pictures and matching the initial sound to the
picture. They have then challenged
themselves to spell out a word which then
begins with that sound.

Year 2’s core text has been A Walk in London
by Salvatore Rubinno. They have been
building their writing skills by using co-
ordinating and subordinating conjunctions,
capital letters, full stops, and expanded noun
phrases.

Year 3 have been inspired by a Spanish theme
and using the core text, Toro Toro by Michael
Morpurgo. The children are writing different
endings to the story where the main character
learns a lesson.

Year 4’s core text, Cloud Tea Monkey by Mal
Peet and Elspeth Graham has been inspiring
the children to raise moral questions and
think about fair trade.

Year 5 have been writing journey tales
inspired by their topic, Rainforests. They
have been looking at what language features
they need to include to create an effective
challenging

setting and

themselves to use ambitious adjectives.

description

Year 6 have also been writing journey tales
Their core text has been Race to the Frozen
North by Catherine Johnson. They have been
describing how the main character, Matthew
Henson, felt when he ran away from home.
They have worked hard to use challenging
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WELLBEING _ Well done to:
“’ Be RﬁEPﬂGﬁUI iﬁ Magnolia - 89.1% Yew - 93.3%
Hornbeam - 95.0% Mulberry - 98.0%
Alder - 91.3% Redwood - 92.4%
Laburnum - 96.0% Almond - 96.5%
Hazel - 90.0% Walnut - 95.9%
B Larch - 94.2% Sycamore - 94.6%

What's wore important,
bmmj r'iujln#’ oY bmhﬂ Nee?

Reminder: -Bexley Immunisation Team will be visiting your school for
Nasal Flu Immunisation on Tuesday 1st November.
Parents to let the school know on the day if their child is unwell or have
recently had his/her Asthma medication increased.
This information from parents Must be passed to the lead nurse on arrival
for the session before the immunisation session starts.

Please see the New Flu immunisation video to parent's the link is below.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=20BUkHxVAdQ
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